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Hart County Board of Commissioners

Work Session Minutes
December 5, 2007
5:30 p.m.

The Hart County Board of Commissioners met on December 5, 2007 beginning at 5:30 pm for the purpose of discussing the Health Department Budget and Roads.  All Commissioners were present.  

1. Health Department Budget:
Dr. David Westfall, Health Director, presented information on the services of the Health Department in Hart County.  Several questions were asked and answered including:
Commissioner Dorsey questioned the 7% cuts by the State Government in Health Department funding and noted that other counties are having this same funding issue with more pressure of funding being put on the local governments (for example Franklin and Jackson Counties).  He questioned if there could be a request to the State to reinstitute their funding obligations.

Dr. Westfall responded that the Health Departments are working with the State to try to get 15% increase in funding put back into the Health Department budget by the State and that they are working with Representative Alan  Powell on this issue.

Commissioner Dorsey also questioned if the health fees are in line with Medicaid limits.

Commissioner Reyen noted that the Environmental health fees are demand revenues where someone is requesting this service.  He noted that these fees could be increased to cover 100% of the cost of this service thereby eliminating almost 40% of the Health Departments funding shortfall. 
Commissioner Dorsey questioned Dr. Westfall if they have looked into more regional approaches to providing health services for example the potential to have a regional approach with Franklin county or others in order to reduce redundancies.  Commissioner Dorsey noted that the State of Georgia is always encouraging more regional response to public services and this should be evaluated as a solution to being more efficient with limited Health department funding.
Commissioner Reyen noted that there is an approximate $32,000 increase in state mandated employee benefits and pay in the Health Department budget while the county is having to cut benefits for its own County employees.  He noted that the State is mandating increases but not covering the expense of those increases.
No consensus was reached by the Hart County Board of Commissioners on what to do with the Health Department funding increase issue other than to evaluate increasing environmental health fees to cover the cost of these services.

2.   FY08 First Time Tar and Gravel Paving List 

Public Works Director Jon Caime explained that in 2007 we started Road work in the Northeast section of the County and we are moving in a counter-clockwise direction.  Our goal was to reach the Bowersville Highway this year and we have almost reached that goal.  This coming year we will be continuing our counter clockwise work rotation working in the southern section of the county towards the Savannah River.

Mr. Caime noted that the County recently purchased a used 1 ton truck for the bush hog side arm crew and that the funding allocation will be on the agenda for the Hart County Board of Commissioners on December 11, 2007.  Chairman Oglesby confirmed from the other commissioners that this agenda item could be covered under the Consent Agenda at the December 11 meeting.

Mr. Caime also noted that the Roads Department had a record year this year with first time tar and gravel paving.  He noted the Hart County Board of Commissioners have paved 40% of their dirt roads in the past four years under this highly successful program and that only 66 miles of dirt road remain of the 109 miles of dirt road we had four years ago.  He requested the Hart County Board of Commissioners give him the additional first time paving roads for 2008 so that he can schedule the work in advance of the paving season.
Commissioner Dorsey made a motion to add 2 miles to (each) districts 2 & 4, 1 mile to districts 1&3, and 4 miles to district 5 based on the amount of dirt road miles in each district.  Motion died from a lack of second.

Commissioner Reyen pointed out that Districts 1&3 do not have dirt roads compared to Districts 2,4&5 and then made a motion to add 2.5 miles to districts 2 & 4, no miles to districts 1&3, and 5 miles to district 5.  Motion died from a lack of second.

Chairman Oglesby then made a motion to add 3 miles to districts 2 & 4, 1.5 miles to districts 1&3, and 4 miles to district 5.  Motion died from a lack of second.

Commissioner Dorsey then made a second motion to add 2 miles to (each) districts 2 & 4, 1 mile to districts 1&3, and 4 miles to district 5.  Commissioner Reyen seconded the motion and the motion passed 5-0.

PW Director Caime explained that there are still roads left over from 2007 list and that these new roads will be added to that list.  More than likely the roads in the northern section will not be done in 2008 and will be done in 2009 in addition to any roads added for 2009 due to the fact that we will be in the Southern section of the county in 2008.  He also explained that the Hart County Board of Commissioners took an action last year that each Commissioner can decide which roads to submit to the PW Director for first time paving and that they can change those roads based on their own priority as long as they don’t exceed the allotted miles.

3.  Repaving of Existing Paved Roads List:

PW Director Caime explained that the DOT has already selected roads for the 2008 County Contract list and that these roads will be patched and leveled by the Roads Department with the surfacing to be done by contract.  He recommended that the BOC do not add any additional roads to this list to be funded from SPLOST III due to the fact that the BOC has made repayment of GF reserves from SPLOST III a  high priority for FY08 (currently SPLOST III owes GF $2,000,000).  

He also recommended the BOC consider having the road department pave any single lane (up to 12 feet) paved roads that need repaving.

4.  Discussion of Road Bush Hog

PW Director Caime explained that the Hart County Board of Commissioners will now have a full time side arm crew and that the first priority will be to clear vegetation blocking intersections.  He requested that the BOC please send him any intersections that they know need clearing. 
5.  Discussion of Bridge Work

Mr. Caime explained that he has about 70 more bridges and pipes to inspect and that the recent drought is helping to uncover some problems that are normally submerged below water especially around the lake.  He noted that he will have a report ready in 2008 but that the road department will start on needed bridge work this winter based on current findings.  He also noted that he is planning to place a high priority on the work needed around the lake due to the rare draught conditions and abnormally low lake levels.
6.  Safety Projects Discussion

PW Director Caime explained that the Hart County Board of Commissioners submitted for a DOT safety grant over 3 year ago which was just recently awarded to Hart County.  He noted that ideally we will not repave these roads that will receive these special pavement markings and reflectors, in the next five years but that some of these roads have deteriorated rapidly in the past three years and may need resurfacing prior to that five year period.  
He also noted that he intends to file for a new round of grant funding by March of 2008 and asked the BOC to please submit any roads from the “Excellent Condition” paved road list that they would like to have included in this next grant application.  These roads should not need resurfacing for the next 10 years.

7.  FY08 County Contract DOT Road List
PW Director Caime explained that the goal is to have a list submitted to the State prior to the State legislature reconvening in January.  He also explained that the DOT would prefer that the County continue to submit roads that were a priority last year rather than create a whole new list of roads.  The BOC agreed to give any additional roads to Mr. Caime to add to the list and to officially accept the list for submittal to the DOT at their January 8, 2008 BOC meeting.
With no further business the meeting adjourned.

-----------------------------------------------------------
----------------------------------------------------------------

R C Oglesby, Chairman



Jon Caime, County Administrator
